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Dear School Community,

Over the weekend, many of our Year 6 students received the 

Sacrament of Confirmation. This is a significant milestone in their faith 

journey and a true highlight of our school calendar. We were honoured 

to welcome our Regional Bishop, Martin Ashe, who conferred the 

Sacrament and officially confirmed the children as full members of the 

Catholic Church.

Last week, I spoke to our Confirmation candidates. About the 

importance of taking a name in Confirmation. 

As I wrote to them in a Memo reinforcing my teaching:

You have chosen a Saint's name to take in Confirmation. 

Remember always, this Saint is your friend for life. There must be 

something that inspires you about the Saint you have chosen. 

Always look to your Saint, as your Guardian Angel; there to walk beside 

you, protect and support you and to continue to offer inspiration right 

throughout your life. Pray often. Ask your Saint to intercede for you 

and to look out for you and your loved ones. And always remember to 

say thank you to your Saint and live with an attitude of gratitude. Your 

Saint is your friend for life.

Staying Connected No.9, 26 June, 2025  

St. Mary MacKillop Primary School is committed to child safety. We believe all students deserve, as a fundamental 

right, safety and protection from all forms of abuse and neglect.

In the words of St. Mary MacKillop,

“Believe in the whisperings of God to your own heart.”  1868

This is very much St. Mary MacKillop’s invitation to listen to the Holy Spirit.

We ask that the children always listen to the Holy Spirit and respond accordingly.

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/


Congratulations to all children who were Confirmed on Saturday.

THE NATION’S BEST TEACHERS

We are very excited to announce that our very own Eileen Marner

has been named as one of Australia's best teachers. Eileen was 

nominated and after a selection process was named amongst the 

nation's best teachers.

We are very proud of Eileen and know that she rightly deserves 

this recognition.

Congratulations Eileen!



THANK YOU

I extend my sincerest thank you to all the parents and carers 

of the children in Years Prep, 1 and 2 for your support last 

week. 

The teachers in these levels engaged in some excellent 

professional learning in preparation for the rollout of InitiaLit P-2. 

This program which is being introduced next term will ensure all 

children in Years Prep-2 will have direct and explicit instruction in 

all aspects of Literacy. 

Next term we will also be rolling out Ochre Spelling and Grammar 

Programs 3-6 to support the children with direct and explicit 

instruction to further develop their writing skills. Ochre is MACS 

framework for Literacy and Maths.

We have also been doing explicit Ochre Vocab in Reading in Year 4 

and we will roll this out in Year 3 also. Plans are afoot for Years 5 

and 6.

Look out for more news and detailed explanations as we rollout 

MACS Vision for Instruction

As you can see; lots of exciting things are happening in learning 

and in our community at our wonderful school.

Go well everyone,

Anthony McCluskey
Principal

SCHOOL CLOSURE-MONDAY 21 JULY

NEXT TERM COMMENCES ON TUESDAY 22 JULY.

Staff from Catholic schools in our zoned region will be participating in 

an Accreditation School Closure Day on Monday 21 July at Hyatt Place 

Essendon Fields. 

This day is being facilitated by Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic 

Schools (MACS) and promises to be a rich and dynamic experience 

with keynote speaker Dr Joel Hodge, targeted workshops, an engaging 

panel session, and a concluding Instructional Eucharistic Liturgy led 

by Fr Mark Reynolds. The event aims to support spiritual growth, 

pedagogical excellence, and missional clarity for all participants.

This is essential learning in our Catholic context and is necessary to 

ensure all of our staff remain accredited to teach in a Catholic 

school, as mandated by MACS. Thank you for your support.



PrinciPal’s awards 2025



St. Mary MacKillop Primary School is committed to child safety. We believe all students deserve, as a fundamental 

right, safety and protection from all forms of abuse and neglect.







• If your child needs to bring a mobile phone to school it must be 

handed into the teacher in the morning where it will be stored 

in a secured location and returned to them in the afternoon.                      

Please refer to the Mobile phone policy on the school website.

• As there is no supervision on the playground area and the oval are 

in the morning, these areas are out of bounds and children are 

not to play on the playground or the oval before school.

• The front drive through area between the Church and the School 

operates as a drive through zone only before school.

• Due to a few near misses, those who wish to park and bring

their child into class must use the back car park area.

There is now no parental parking in bays outside the front of 

the Church.

REMINDERS

• The basketball court is used as a carpark in the morning and afternoon. 

The safety of our children is of utmost importance and therefore I ask 

that you take extra care when driving in the carpark areas. The speed 

limit is 5km per hour and there is to be no double parking at all. 

Please only park in the designated parking spots and 

do not park on the artificial turf or in pedestrian 

walk ways. Thank you for taking the safety of our 

children seriously. 

• From time to time our children forget to bring their lunch to school or a 

lunch order is ordered for the wrong day and we ask parents to bring in 

the missing lunch. In order to continue with our healthy eating 

expectations we ask that parents do not bring in take away food such 

as McDonalds, KFC etc. If you do need to purchase lunch for your child 

we ask that you purchase things such as sushi, sandwiches or wraps. 

• The School opens at 8.30am and children can enter the classroom at 

8.50am. Please do not drop children off prior to 8.30am. If you need 

to bring your child to school before 8.30am please book them into the 

before school hours program.

• St Mary MacKillop is a ‘Smoke Free Zone’ and smoking on the school 

grounds in not permitted. According to the law, ‘The Tobacco Act 1987 

bans smoking or vaping on school premises or within 4 metres of any 

pedestrian access point to school premises.’

Please do not smoke or vape on the school grounds.

2025 Term Dates

Term 1: 31 January-04 April 2025

(Good Friday 18 April-Easter Monday 21 April)

Term 2: 22 April-04 July 2025

Term 3: 21 July-19 September 2025

Term 4: 6 October-16 December 2025

(Year 6 finish Friday 12 December)









Upcoming Events 2025

Term 2: 22 April-04 July 2025

Monday 30 June

Teeth on Wheels

Monday 23 June and Wednesday 25 June

Prep 2026 Existing Family Interviews

Friday 04 July

Last Day of Term 2

Students finish @ 1pm

Term 2: 22 July-19 September 2025

Monday 21 July

School Closure Day-see message from the Principal

Tuesday 22 July

First day of Term 3-school starts @ 9am

Tuesday 29 July

Parent Teacher Conversations 12.30pm to 6pm

Wednesday 30 July

Parent Teacher Conversations 3.30pm to 6pm

Tuesday 05 August

100 days of Prep

More dates to come……


